Mollz Wingrove

From: Ginny Rogers <ginny.rogers@gmail.com>
Sent: Monday, May 24, 2021 3:38 PM
To: Rep. Roger Hauck (District 99); Molly Wingrove; Rep. Yousef Rabhi (District 53); Rep.

Michele Hoitenga (District 102}); joebellino@house.mi.gov; Rep. Matt Hall (District 63);
Rep. Mike Mueller (District 51); Rep. Pauline Wendzel (District 79); Rep. TC Clements
(District 56); Rep. John N. Damoose (District 107); Rep. Pat Outman (District 70); Rep.
Kevin Hertel (District 18); Rep. Jewell Jones {District 11); Rep. Tenisha Yancey {District 1);
Rep. Alex Garza (District 12); Rep. Angela Witwer (District 71); Rep. Richard Steenland
{District 22)

Subject: written comments expressing opposition to H84575

Dear Clerk Wingrove, Chair Hauck, members of the Regulatory Reform Committee, and Rep.
Rabhi,

I'm writing to express opposition to HB4575 which would prohibit local municipalities from
banning natural gas appliances.

While I'm not aware of any municipalities in Michigan that have planned to implement a ban on
natural gas appliances, it would be very harmful to restrict local governments ability to regulate
natural gas appliances.

I recently learned that natural gas appliances, especially gas stoves, in the home create indoor
air pollutants that significantly degrade indoor air quality which negatively impacts human
health. In fact, apparently using a natural gas stove can create indoor air quality that would be
considered illegal if it was outdoors! They also create additional safety risks such as fire and
carbon monoxide.

Furthermore, in order to have any hope of preventing catastrophic climate change, we will
eventually need to stop burning natural gas and switch to electric appliances that are powered
by clean, renewable electricity. Burning natural gas creates greenhouse gas emissions that are
contributing to climate change. It does not make any sense to take control away from
municipalities that are tasked with and working towards reducing local greenhouse gas
emissions.

I urge you to vote against this legislation.

Thank you,

Virginia Rogers

1332 White St

Ann Arbor, MI 48104

Ginny Rogers
Group Leader, Ann Arbor Chapter

Citizens' Climate Lobby
734-657-3150

Learn about the Energy Innovation and Carbon Dividend Act



